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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body

CYPRUS

Cyprus proposes that the membership of the Subsidiary Body increases to include twelve members, i.e. two members per electoral group, for the sake of different perspectives and for greater efficiency.
Increasing the membership of the Subsidiary Body should not add to the burgeoning workload of the Secretariat and should not affect its capability to effectively process incoming nomination files.
Therefore, the amendment of the number of the members of the Subsidiary Body should be considered in connection with a possible reform of its working methods. Such a reform could involve the division of the Body into two subgroups, each assisted by an independent external expert (e.g. an NGO representative), with the nomination files split between the two sub-groups. Following the initial examination of the applications, each sub-group could proceed to prepare a summary of the nomination files examined that will then be forwarded to the Secretariat for its comments, thus minimizing the workload of the Secretariat. After the separate evaluation of the applications, the members of both groups should assemble to take the final decision.
In the case of disagreement between Subsidiary Body members, the independent external expert can be called to provide a final opinion.
It is our strong belief that Subsidiary Body members and independent experts possess the necessary skills to prepare a summarized version of each application as well as the final report of their work, thus alleviating a significant amount of workload currently carried out by the Secretariat.

Finally, it should be pointed out that the system of evaluation of applications by member-states through a Subsidiary Body has also been implemented successfully in the case of the "1999 Second Protocol to the Hague Convention of 1954 for the Protection of Cultural Property in the Event of Armed Conflict". This system of evaluation will serve to enhance the visibility of the Convention within each member-state.
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